## "Welcome, Renew, Serve"

Christ the King Lutheran Church, ELCA 601 S. Washington Street, Combined Locks, WI 920-788-6492 ctk@christ-the-king.org

www.christ-the-king.org
Office Hours:

Monday—Thursday 8:00 am—3:30 pm

Friday 8:00 am—Noon

Sunday, March 25, 2018

Monday (03/26/18) Kings Whistlers—6:00 p.m.

Kingdom Praise Choir—6:30-7:30 p.m.

Healthy Living Club 6:00 p.m. Rooms 1 & 2 Bible Study 9:30-10:30 a.m. Gathering Room

Staff Meeting 12:45 p.m. Gathering Room
Thursday (03/29/18) Maundy Thursday Worship–11:00 a.m. and 7:30 p.m.

Seder Meal—5:15-7:15 p.m.

Friday (03/30/18) Good Friday Worship—11:00 a.m. and 6:30 p.m.

Saturday (03/31/18) Doughnut Whole Gang Men's Bible Study 8:00-9:30 a.m.

No Basement Ladies Bible Study 8:30-10:00 a.m.

Sunday (04/01/18) Easter Worship 8:30 a.m. & 10:15 a.m.

Monday (04/02/18) Office Closed

**Welcome Visitors!** — We are glad you are here! Visitors who wish to take communion, please fill out the visitor card in your pew. To learn more about CtK, visit our web site: christ-the-king.org. Child care is available for 3 year old's and under.

environment.

## **Looking Ahead:**

Tuesday (03/27/18)

Sunday, April 8—Holy Humor Sunday Sunday, April 22—Confirmation Sunday

<u>Sign-ups for Holy Week.</u> Worship Hosts, Assisting Minister, Communion Assistants, and Ushers are needed for Maundy Thursday and Easter services. Please sign up for the positions on the sheet located on the table in the narthex. Your help is greatly appreciated! Questions, call Shirley at 788-6492.

<u>Nursery News!</u> The nursery will be staffed at the evening services on Maundy Thursday and Good Friday and both services on Easter Sunday!

New Member Class Scheduled for Thursday, April 26 at 6:30 pm. Sign up at the Welcome Desk or by calling the office at 788-6492. Nursery care provided upon request.

Altar Flowers! Many dates are available! Please sign up in the binder on the Welcome desk. You may order an arrangement by either calling the information in the binder or provide your own flowers by 8:00 am the Sunday morning of the date you chose. Thank you very much for providing flowers to enhance our church

Scrip News! We now have most merchant Scrip Cards on hand! If there is one you would use but do not see on our list, please let us know. Please use Scrip for your everyday needs! Think ahead to all the events you have coming up this spring & summer such as graduations & weddings! We can save you some time and you can help our CtK ministries at the same time! Questions, contact our Scrip Coordinator, Deanna at 202-2420.

<u>Crafty Friends</u> Do you have a craft project that you are working on? Would you like to share some fellowship while you work? Join us in the fellowship hall on Sunday, April 8 from 12:00–5:00 p.m. Bring your project, a snack to share or a free will offering. Coffee and juice will be provided. Any questions, contact Judy at ruhl@fvtc.edu.

Oshkosh Correctional Prison Christ the King will lead worship on Sunday, April 22 at the correction facility. Background checks will have to be done in advance to clear attendees. Sign up early, we are limited on the number we can provide. This is a great opportunity. If you are interested, please sign up at the welcome desk and you will be contacted for the required personal information. The plan is to meet at church around 4:00 pm, have a bite to eat, car pool to the prison, provide two worship services for the inmates, and return to CtK by 9 p.m. Historically this has been a very moving and rewarding opportunity in ministry. Contact Jeff with questions jeffotto2003@yahoo.com or 450-2359.

Save the Date!! Vacation Bible
School-August 6-10th VBS will
offered this summer for children
entering 5K thru entering 7th
Grade! VBS will take place 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.
Monday – Thursday and 9 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Friday. Contact Susie with any questions
(sselle@christ-the-king.org).

Lawn Mowing Teams NEEDED! We are in need of more people to come forward to help with the lawn mowing for the summer. There are two riding lawn mowers and Florent Malard has graciously consented to keep them up and running for the whole year! Teams must be 18 years or older or must have a valid driver's license and an adult present to operate if the rider is under 18. Teams are scheduled on a rotating basis. So, if we have enough teams, you may have to do it just a few times during the summer. The sign-up banner is up in the narthex. Please sign up NOW! Space is also available to sign up as a sub. Thank you! Questions, contact Shirley at 788-6492 Ext 101.

<u>Simple Church CRM:</u> SimpleChurchCRM is our membership database management system. You may log in and view your personal family information, your giving history and new church directory. More information can be found on our website under INFORMATION tab; then click on DIRECTORY.

<u>Cinnamon Free Building:</u> Just a reminder that we are a cinnamon free building. To protect the health of our church family, please refrain from bringing anything containing cinnamon into the church. Thank you for your help and support!